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Upcoming Dates 

 

January 21st HOLIDAY-No Centers 

January 16th Policy Council Meeting 

January 17th TREC Board Meeting 

February 18th HOLIDAY-No Centers 

February 20th Policy Council Meeting 

February 21st TREC Board Meeting 

101 5th Ave  Belle Fourche, SD 57717 

Phone: 605-723-8837 

Fax: 605-723-8834 

http://www.badlandshs.org/ 

Executive Director: mbevier@badlandshs.org 

Education/Disabilities Specialist: mpickle@badlandshs.org 

Family Community Specialist: wdunn@badlandshs.org 

Health, Nutrition, Safety Specialist: mwilbur@badlandshs.org 

Mental Health Specialist: rfunk@badlandshs.org 

This institution is an equal opportunity provider. 

To file a program discrimination complaint, complete the 

USDA Program Discrimination Complaint Form, AD-

3027, found online at   http://www.ascr.usda.gov/

compliant_filing_cust.html   and at any USDA office or 

write a letter addressed to USDA and provide in the  

letter all of the information requested in the form.  To  

request a copy of the complaint form, call (866)632-9992.  

Submit your completed form or letter to USDA by: (1) 

mail: U.S. Department of Agriculture, Office of the  

Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights, 1400 Independence 

Avenue, S.W., Washington, D.C. 20250-9410, (2) fax: 

(202)690-7442, or (3) email: program.intake@usda.gov 

Activity Idea - Snow Fort 

For ages:  42-48 months 

Activity:  When the snow begins 
to melt it’s time to build a snow 
fort.  Bundle up to ensure you and 
your child stay dry and warm. 

Find some plastic buckets to use as snow molds to 
make snow blocks.  The buckets need to be a size 
you and your child can fill and pack with snow. 

Encourage your child to use his or her imagination 
and problem-solving skills to decide how big the snow 
fort should be.  Begin packing the snow in the buckets 
and carry them to the location of your fort.  Turn the 
snow-filled buckets upside down and tap the top and 
sides of the buckets to help the snow blocks slip out of 
the bucket. 

Continue to fill and dump until the foundation or first 
row of blocks is completed.  Make a second level of 
snow blocks and put them on top of your first row.  
When you and your child reach the desired height of 
snow with your blocks, the fort is complete.  Now it’s 
time to play in the fort with your child. 

What your child is doing:   
Snow play is an excellent time for 
you and your child to bond.  Many 
opportunities exist for you and your 
children to have fun and learn about 
nature and the outdoors. 

Your child is learning about science as he or she 
changes the shape of the snow when packing it in the 
bucket.  Your child will see how the shape of the snow 
can change and remain in the form you create. 

Gross motor development occurs as your child carries 
the bucket of snow.  Gross motor development refers 
to your child’s large muscle development.  It may be 
difficult for your child to carry a bucket of snow 
through snow.  Your child will learn how to maneuver 
through the snow and maintain balance while carrying 
the bucket and walking with big steps. 

Copyright © 2004 RuralFathers.com  Reprinted 
with permission.  Submitted by: Wanda Dunn 



Earned Income Tax Credit 
Submitted by:  Wanda Dunn, Family and Community Partnership Specialist 



Earned Income Tax Credit (Continued) 



Harding and Perkins Happenings 

Update from Belle Center 

Happy New Year 2019! 

As I write this before the Holiday break, I have to wonder where the Fall went!  Our northern counties have 

had a busy Fall full of fun and learning at both the Bison and Lemmon Centers and during our home based 

visits.  I want to take this opportunity to thank all the staff I work with, for their dedication to the program 

and the families they serve.  We truly have a great bunch of teachers, home visitors, and nutrition staff, and I 

can’t thank them enough for everything they do.  Along with the great staff, we have amazing parents/

guardians that make the program possible.  So thank you for sharing your kiddos with us, for being so 

prompt in helping us meet those ever important 45 and 90 day requirements, attending socials, and com-

pleting required paperwork.   

You all rock! 

Social dates for January are the following: 

  Harding Co. January 8th from 9-11, and 

January 29th from 1-3 pm.   

Perkins EHS-Lemmon: January 10th and 

24th from 5:30-7:30 

Lemmon Center January 16th from 5:30-

7:30 

Ruth Adams  

Area Services Manager 

We are excited at our Head Start Center in Belle to begin 2019.  We begin class on Jan. 3rd and 
are looking forward to seeing all our kids back after the vacation. 
 
We are also excited to introduce a new teacher in Center 1.  Her name is Naomi Lermon.     
Naomi is originally from Colorado but received her college education at the University of     
Wyoming. Our new teacher loves being an educator and is excited about starting her 4th year 
as a teacher for Head Start. 
 
Naomi and her husband live in Belle and are busy raising two children, Colton and Cordelia. 
As a family they enjoy traveling, spending time in the Black Hills, reading, and raising livestock. 
 
Welcome Naomi! We are delighted to welcome you to our team. We believe it is going to be a 
super good year. Happy New Year to all! 
 
Judee Wilson– Belle Fourche Center Area Services Manager 



In the last newsletter I shared with you information on Socials and some fun pictures of our families at the 

fire house. Now I would like to share some taken at November’s social. Please come join the fun. Ask your 

Home visitor or Teacher when their next scheduled social will be held.   Until that time let me share with you 

some more activities that you can do with your little ones on a cold and snowy day. 

      First of all go outside and enjoy the snow. Buddle yourself and your child up and go exploring.  You can 

measure with a ruler different places in your yard. Make it a guessing game, what part of the yard might have 

more snow and how much. You can also ask the child what might be the reason for the different amounts.  If 

it is snowing, go out and take with you some dark colored paper or a towel and try to catch the snowflakes. 

Then look at them very carefully and if you are lucky enough to get a few you can compare them. If you find 

yourself interested in learning more about snowflakes, you can google Wilson Bentley (he spent his whole life 

studying snowflakes and taking photos of them). There is also a wonderful children’s book called Snowflake 

Bentley that you might like to read. You should be able to find it at your local library.  

 

Michele Kreuzer-Ranken — Butte Co. Area Service Manager 

Update from Butte County 



Message from Melissa 



Message from Melissa  (Continued) 



Message from Melissa  (Continued) 



Message from Melissa  (Continued) 



 

      Misty Wilbur 

 

Health, Nutrition  

and Safety Specialist  

Cavities are Preventable  

Childhood cavities can be prevented. Cavities are caused by germs in the 

mouth interacting with sugary foods and drinks.  

Limit Sugar Exposure.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Poor oral health can lead to serious health problems such as abscessed  

teeth, respiratory infections, pneumonia, bronchitis, heart disease, kid-

ney disease, or even DEATH. 

Avoid emergency room visits for tooth pain and dental surgery. 



Your Child’s Mental Health 
A New Year! 

 I thought a lot about what to write for the first newsletter of the New Year.  When it comes to  
mental health, children, parents and families, there’s so much we could always talk about!  I thought 
it might be a good time to visit about New Year’s resolutions.  Sometimes we think of New Year’s  
Resolutions in such big ways!  It’s understandable, as it’s the time of year we reevaluate our lives 
and take inventory.  We think about what we like about the past year and what we want to be  
different.  Yet, thinking too big can often be a set up for a lot of us.  Let’s face it, change is difficult.  It 
takes a lot of commitment and hard work.  Starting small is sometimes the key to doing something 
differently and can often trigger and jump start the process of change.  I think as parents we can be 
overly critical of ourselves and often think of what we’d like to change in our families in often too big 
of ways.  Sometimes this can seem overwhelming and hopeless.  As parents we are the leaders and 
role models of our families.  It’s easier to focus on our children’s behaviors, anger and negativity 
without looking at ourselves.  It’s wise to look at ourselves when our family is struggling.  Often it 
takes only one person in a family to change and do something differently to start a chain of reaction 
in our children and those we live with.  

How about a New Year’s resolution to do something small but significant as a parent or family?   
Something small that would help us to build a closer relationship with our children?  What can we  
accept responsibility for and commit to changing over the course of the New Year?  What if we make 
a decision to yell less, eat supper together at least once a week, one evening with no electronics 
and television?  Perhaps it’s making a conscious effort to be a better listener or simply playing with 
them for 10 minutes each night.  Oh the ideas are endless… 

The truth of the matter is, we cannot ask our children to work on changing certain behaviors if we  
ourselves are stuck in negative and unhelpful habits.  Having an open and honest look at our own  
parenting and identifying what we’ve been doing well and what we can work on is great role  
modeling for our children!  I urge all of us as parents to take an honest look.  Come on, let’s commit 
to making our family just a little bit stronger this year! 

Ideas for New Year’s Family Resolutions 

Introducing one new healthy food to yourself and family 1x a week. 
Praise them and yourself for the courage to try something different and new! 
Have everyone clap for each other as they take their first bite. 

Exercising one night a week as a family. Go to the local gym and play 
ball, play hide and seek in your house, put some music on and dance and just 
get silly together! 

Eating dinner one evening during the week together. Give your children 
jobs to set the table, let them make it fancy with a candle or tablecloth if they’d 
like. Let them serve you and pretend they’re your waitress or waiter. Make it fun! 

Less yelling. Are you yelling from room to room at each other? Is the television too loud? Too 
many electronics on at once? Look at the overall climate of your house.    

Less negativity. Post a bulletin board in your house and write positive quotes or put up happy 
pictures on it that your child draws. 

One night with no electronics. This includes parents too! Play a 
game of hide and seek, draw, or read a book with your child. 

More playtime with your children.  Ten minutes a night can make a 
big difference! Let them take the lead and pick whatever they like. 

Increased socialization. Get together with friends and other families 
once a month. Have a potluck dinner where friends visit and children play. 

Rebecka Funk MA. LPC-MH - Mental Health Consultant 


